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March 29, 2024 
 
 
TO THE HONORABLE MEMBERS OF THE SENATE: 
 
I am vetoing Senate Bill 316 in its entirety. 
 
This bill would make changes to the Department of Natural Resources’ aquatic plant management 
program.  The bill would create a specific definition of a private pond and then provide exemptions 
from the permitting process for the application of a chemical treatment to certain private ponds if 
specific requirements are met, and for the application of certain biological agents and dyes to 
private ponds.  Additionally, this bill would make aquatic plant management permits valid for not 
less than five years for private ponds that are larger than five acres in size.  
 
I am vetoing this bill in its entirety because I object to providing an exemption from the permitting 
process as outlined in this bill for certain private ponds.  As I stated in my veto of 2021 Senate Bill 
494, these exemptions could have a major impact on Wisconsin's waters.  Prior to issuing a permit 
for chemical treatment, the Department of Natural Resources reviews the body of water to 
determine if there are any known endangered, threatened or special concern species located at the 
site.  The department can then tailor the management plan to minimize the impact on these 
species.  By removing the permit requirement, this valuable check would be lost, and important 
species may be inadvertently harmed. I also object to allowing the owner of one single parcel of land 
which a private pond abuts to conduct chemical treatment of a private pond without the consent of 
all owners of the parcels of which the private pond abuts when the private pond abuts multiple 
parcels. 
 
The oversight provided through the permitting process is important, and I object to putting 
Wisconsin waters at risk by eliminating this protection.   
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
 
Tony Evers 
Governor 
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